
 

Our Mission Statement: To GATHER as God’s family, To GROW in Grace, To GO in 
Faith, Love & Service 
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THE TIDINGS: A monthly Newsletter for Family & Friends of Beaver Valley February 2023 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 
 

Wednesday Evening Worship at BLVC-Wednesdays in February,  

at 6:30pm 

Confirmation Winter Retreat – Sunday, February 5th, 4:00pm 

Church Council Meeting – Thursday, February 9th, 7:00pm 

Youth Benefit Bake Sale & Auction – Sunday, February 12th, 10:30am 

Men’s Breakfast at Dan & Tricia Steen’s home – Thursday, February 

16th, 7:00am 

Sr. High Gathering at Renner Lutheran–Sunday, February 19th, 4:30pm 

Ash Wednesday Worship – Wednesday, February 22nd, 6:30pm 

Celebrating Love (VFW, Brandon) – Saturday, February 25th, 5:00pm 



 
 

        “God calls us to the     

      Tabernacle” 

 

 

 

 We find the first biblical mention of a “tabernacle” in the book of Exodus.  In this historic chapter of 

Israel’s history, Moses is leading God’s people in the wandering-wilderness for some forty years--God’s people 

on the run and waiting to get back to a home.  And while waiting to get home, God was worshipped in a 

temporary sanctuary called a tabernacle…a carefully built, tent-like complex that was often moved and was the 

place where the people would gather so that they could stay alive in the faith.  The Bible Dictionary provides 

further context:  

 

“Part of the significance of the tabernacle is seen in the reading from the book of Exodus. The book 

contains three segments: chapters 1-15, the account of the deliverance from Egypt, culminating in the 

Red Sea crossing; chapters 16-24, the account of the journey to Sinai, culminating in the sealing of the 

covenant; and chapters 25-40, the account of the building of the tabernacle, culminating in its being filled 

with the glory of God. This literary structure shows that the ultimate need of the people was not for 

deliverance from physical oppression or from theological darkness, but from alienation from God.” 

  

We, too, are offered the blessings of a tabernacle! Beaver Valley is a congregation of people in a bit of 

trouble, wandering in some ways for sure (hopefully not forty years!), waiting to get back to a permanent home.  

We, like the Old Testament people of God, are stressed to be living in temporary quarters and always needing to 

improvise and keep working at ways to have a good cup of coffee together!  Let us not underestimate our need 

to be together in Jesus’ name!  The danger we face as a congregation is not that we don’t have a building 

(physical oppression) but that we might become alienated from God if we don’t each week gather to stay alive. 

  

This month of February, we have a chance to blow the rams horn and call every member of our 

congregation to gather in the tabernacle.  Beginning on Ash Wednesday, February 22, the members of Beaver 

Valley will wander their way to the Brandon Holiday Inn Express where we will celebrate being God’s people:  

a meal shared and then “ashes on the head” Holy Communion worship.  Yes, again the tabernacle is being 

moved!  We have no other place than a new place if all of our people are going to be able to worship together 

(Boom Chapel is not available nor our old sanctuary for congregation-wide gathering). 

  

I pray that we will be inspired by this chance to be Beaver Valley in a new place.  Calls will go out. A 

Signup Genius is ready for online reservations (link provided in mid-week emails on our website). We will need 

to know how many meals are to be prepared and how many round tables will be set up for our sacred, Ash 

Wednesday evening worship.  The theme for this Lent is a simple one:  “A Life of Faith.”  From God’s claim 

upon each of us in the waters of baptism all the way to the realization that we, in full maturity, are the Sent 

Ones….the one’s who will not give up on this complicated world.  

  

Please read about this incredibly busy month for our congregation in this newsletter.  Youth writing 

parts of worship; our February 12th “All Youth Benefit” auction and bake sale; families sitting at round tables 

taking in the “A Life of Faith” videos each Lenten night; careful, prayed over work getting ready for the rebuild 

of our church all the while the congregation stays alive, together in our tent.    

      

      Traveling with you, 

 

      Pastor Greg Johnson 

 



 

“New Beginnings” Rebuild Report 
 

 

   To Members of our congregation, 

 

We are making good progress in deciding what changes we would hope to 

make as we move this rebuild conversation along.  In the first week in 

December more planning was moved along with Gil Haugen.  For the first 

time, we met with the architect from Gil Haugen who was fully briefed on 

ideas that our congregation has come up with for doing some things new in the 

rebuild.   

 

Most recently, on Tuesday January 24, Pastor Greg and I met with our project 

foreman, Todd, to receive from him project drawings (48 pages) and a 

specification manual.  These design drawings give detail to what the straight 

rebuild would require as well as shows what our seven alternate ideas (that 

came from our visioning process this past fall) would look like.  We are still 

waiting to get final estimates on what each of these alternate changes will cost.  

We were told that before our February 22, Ash Wednesday, capital campaign 

begins, we will have a real idea about what our financial goals will be to 

rebuild our church the way we think it needs to be. 

 

Thanks to every member for your interest and involvement in this historic 

time.  We pray that God will help us do what is right and that our future will 

prosper in our new building.  Thank you for your inputs at the annual meeting, 

Jan 29th.  Thank you for being prayerful about the future of our church 

especially during the season of Lent when we will all join in making financial 

commitments that will fund our new building. 

- Bruce Bonander 

Church Council President 
 

 

 

Total Donations Given to the Tornado Fund 2022:  $205,654.29 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

February 1st, Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m. – Wednesday Worship in Beaver 

Valley sanctuary 

With our commitment to having worship throughout the year at our Beaver 

Valley campus, this half hour of worship is offered throughout the fall, winter 

and spring for all members and guests. We will start at 6:30 p.m. sharp. A 

simple order of worship; piano and sometimes guitar; the lessons and Holy 

Communion patterns will be observed for the following Sunday. (not 

handicapped accessible)  
 

February 1st, Wednesdays, 7:15 p.m. – 6th-8th Confirmation Class     

(meets in BVLC lower level youth room)  
We will continue to work at learning the parts of worship and writing our own worship 

service which we will lead in late-winter 2023! (see youth page for full February 

schedule) 
 

February 2nd, Thursday, 6:30 p.m. – Education Committee Meeting 

Please read the entire youth page for complete details. 
 

February 5th, Sundays, 8:30 a.m. – Adult Choir at Boom Chapel  
Thanks again to director Shelly Berg and accompanist, Gingi Hanson for their leadership of this 

important worship team. New voices always welcome! 
 

February 5th, Sundays, 9:30 a.m.—Worship at Boom Chapel 
 

February 5th, Sunday – Confirmation Winter Retreat 
We will meet at Brandon Lutheran Church at 4:00 p.m. on this Sunday afternoon.  

Some fun, some good food, and lots of good time to write and plan worship for 

Lent.  Read the youth page for more details. 
 
 

February 8th, Wednesday, 7:15 p.m. – No Confirmation Class  
 

February 9th, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. – Church Council Meeting 
The church council will meet to conduct monthly business on this second Thursday of February. 

Members of Beaver Valley are always welcome to sit in on these meetings. Any business or concerns 

that you would like to present to the council should be made known to church council president, 

Bruce Bonander, at any time. We will meet in the lower level of Beaver Valley in the youth room. 
 

February 12th, Sunday, 10:30 a.m. – Youth Benefit Bake Sale & 

Live Auction at George Boom Chapel  
Children will sing on this second Sunday of February. The BVLC 

Education Committee and families of 3rd – 12 graders will have 

coffee hour, bake sale, and live auction after the worship service on Sunday, 

February 12th. This fundraiser is to support servant events & fun activities, to 

assist with camp registration fees, and the cost of Senior High trips, etc. 

Families of 3rd – 12th graders, please donate 2 dozen baked goods packaged to sell. If you would like to 

donate an item to include in one of the live auction packages, please contact Pastor Greg. Superbowl 

themed Sunday School.  

February Highlights 
  



 

February 14th, Monday – Happy Valentine’s Day!!  
 

February 15th, Wednesday, 7:45 p.m. – Music & Worship Committee Meeting 
This talented group will help give shape to the many and differing worship services during 

the month of February. Thanks to Gingi Hanson, Ruth Tieszen, Georgia Backer, Sylvia 

Benson, and Sally Rosin for their month-in, month-out help with worship planning. 
 

February 16th, Thursday, 7:00 a.m. – Men’s Breakfast at Dan & Tricia 

Steen’s home 
On February 16th, the men of the congregation are invited out to Dan & Tricia Steen’s 

home  for 7:00 a.m. breakfast.  They live at 48512 Fairway Circle in Garretson.  
 

February 16th, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. – 150th Committee Meeting at BVLC 
This group has worked hard for over three years in framing the events which will help long-time and brand new 

member celebrate the 150 year long history of Beaver Valley Lutheran Church.  Increasingly, 

the entire membership will be invited to help make this remembrance a success.  Also, the 

future direction of the will take shape both in the way in which we build upon past history just 

as we rebuild our ministry campus for what is to come. 
 

February 19th, Sunday - NO SUNDAY SCHOOL 

February 19th, Sunday, 4:30 p.m. – Senior High Gathering at Renner Lutheran  
We will be joining with six other church senior high groups and BVLC will be preparing dinner for everyone! 

We will all be talking about the Senior High summer trip to Klein Ranch Bible Camp that will be held July 16th-

21st.  8th graders are invited to join in this group for the first time (soon to be 9th graders). 

February 22nd, Wednesday, 5:30 p.m. – Ash Wednesday Meal then 6:45 

p.m. Worship at Holiday Inn Express (1103 N Splitrock Blvd, Brandon, SD 

57005)  
Join us for Ash Wednesday! Sign up online at 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D45ADA822A0F5C52-alife if you will be attending our Ash Wednesday 

meal and worship. We need to get a good number to Holiday Inn for seating and food for the catered meal. 

Link above will also be posted on the church website for easy access. Questions, contact Kari at 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org    

 

 

 

February 25th, Saturday, 5:00 p.m.—Celebrating Love Banquet 
Join with others for this festive night of conversation, catered dining and some after dinner conversation.  

Please sign up by Sunday, February 12th at George Boom.  Cost $17.50 per person.  We will again gather at the 

Brandon VFW. 

 

 

  February Highlights 

 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D45ADA822A0F5C52-alife
mailto:office@beavervalleylutheran.org


 
 

« « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « « «  

Bake Sale & 
Live Auction  

2 0 2 3  Y o u t h  B e n e f i t  F u n d r a i s e r  
F R E E  W I L L  O F F E R I N G  

» » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » » 
BVLC Education Committee & families of 3rd – 12th graders are having 

this Fundraiser to support servant events & fun activities, to assist with 

camp registration fees, and the cost of Senior High trips, etc. 

********************************************************* 

Sunday, February 12th, 10:30am 

BEAVER VALLEY LUTHERAN (AT GEORGE BOOM CHAPEL) 

        



Beaver Valley YOUTH 
Sunday School 

 

 

Sunday School  
For our Sunday School 

kids, February 12th will be 

a big day. We will be 

singing the song that we 

have been learning and have a Super Bowl theme to Sunday 

School. Our 3rd and 4th graders will also be participating in the 

fundraising events that are happening on the 12th as well. Thank 

you again to all of the volunteers that help teach Sunday School! 

- Brittany Gerovac 

 

FEBRUARY SCHEDULE 

February 5th- Lesson 11, The Right Kind of Fast, Isaiah 58: 1-12, pg. 134  

 Teacher: Ann Beesley  

February 12th- Sing in Church, Choose Life with God! Deuteronomy 30: 15-20, pg. 78  

 Teacher: Brittany Gerovac 

February 19th- No Sunday School  

February 26th- Lesson 1, Creation Disobeys, Genesis 2: 15-17; 3: 1-7, pg. 6  

      Teacher: Ellen Schmidt 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

Small Wonders Preschool 

The month of February will bring a fun Valentine’s Day Party for the 

preschoolers! Our themes for the month of February are Let's 

Communicate and Happy and Healthy. We have started registration for 

next school year which is looking great! We now offer registration 

online at our website smallwonderspreschoolsd.com. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Beaver Valley YOUTH 
 

Confirmation— 
Our 6th, 7th and 8th graders are working at learning the ins-and-outs of worship.  From 

the Call to Worship to the hearing of the Word, to our collective “let’s go and be the 

ones sent to this world”—worship of God always has a sacred flow to it. 
 

A special part of confirmation in February will be the Confirmation Retreat, to be 

held at Brandon Lutheran Church on February 5th, from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  

We will have some fun, enjoy supper together and spend some good time writing 

parts of worship including a song to be our opening, call to worship for LENT!     
 

The Schedule for February confirmation: 

 

 Wednesday, February 1  “We profess our Faith”  7:15 p.m. at BVLC 
 

 Sunday, February 5   RETREAT!  At Brandon Lutheran Church. Just come! 

      4:00 to 7:00 pm No need for money or your usual   

      classroom materials. Just come ready to be creative!! 
 

 Wednesday, Feb. 8th   NO CLASS (winter break) 
 

 Wednesday, Feb. 15th  “We Profess our Faith” II 7:30 p.m. at Holiday Inn Express 

      (dress rehearsal/practice for Lenten worship participation) 
 

 Wednesday, Feb. 22nd  Ash Wednesday meal (5:15 p.m. meet), helping with   

      worship that starts at 6:45 p.m. All six nights of Lent will be  

      at the Holiday Inn Express, Brandon. 

 

 

Sr. High 

 

The next meeting of the Sr. High will be over at Renner Lutheran on 

Sunday, February 19th. (current 8th-12th grade this time) at 5:00 p.m.   

Come a few minutes early because we are hosting the meal for the Northern 

Rim group.  Registration will begin for our Sr. High trip to Klein Ranch 

Bible Camp the week of July 16-21.  Go to Lutherans Outdoors web site to learn more about Klein 

Ranch. Or find fun postings on LO’s Klein Ranch Facebook page.  

• (God bless Deacon Suzanne Hansen as her knee heals!) 

• Watch for details about our helping with a March 11, Church on the Street event in SF.  We 

will join with Brandon Lutheran Sr. High for this Saturday servant day.  

  

Current 6th and 7th graders are invited to get online and register for a week of bible camp at Shetek Lutheran Bible 

Camp (you will register for the 7th-9th grade week, NOT the confirmation camp).   Our 8th graders are being invited 

to join in the Senior High trip to Klein Ranch Bible camp the week of July 16-21. More info. Coming your way.  

EARLY Bird registrations come fast so don’t wait to register!  The congregation is pleased to try and pay for $200 of 

each camper’s registration fees through fund raisers including weekly food card sales and the annual “All Youth 

Benefit” event (see Feb. 12th article) 



 

Celebrating Love Banquet 
Saturday, February 25th 

 

--VFW in Brandon-- 
 

5:00 p.m.--Social Hour begins 
 

6:00 p.m.--Supper is served! 
 

7:00 p.m.--After Dinner Talk 

 
Join with others for this festive night of conversation, catered dining and some after dinner 

conversation. Cost $17.50 per person.  We will again gather at the Brandon VFW. 

Please sign up by Sunday, February 12th.  Sign up posted at George Boom Chapel. 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 

God’s Creators 
 

Thanks to God’s Creators, we have 80 handmade Valentines ready to send out for anyone  

needing a snail mail Valentine hug. If you know of anyone that would benefit from a card or  

if you would like to participate in this ministry, contact Ardell Johnson at 605-757-6273. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥ 
 

2023 Offering Envelopes 

    

We received the 2023 offering envelopes and they are 

ready for pick up at George Boom Chapel on Sundays.  

Please let the church office know if you don’t see your  

name and would like Offering Envelopes for 2023. 

Thank you! 



DRIVERS NEEDED 

IN MARCH 
 

Beaver Val­ley Lutheran Church deliv­ers hot, 

nutritious  meals to the Bran­don community shut-ins 

for the months of March and August. Dur­ing these 

months, we are in need of volunteers to help deliver 

meals.  The meals are picked up at the Splitrock 

Apartments 1100 Teak­wood Street at 11:50 am. The 

red and blue bags are inside the front door.  When 

picking up, double check the list to make sure there are no new additions for the Splitrock 

apartments, then deliver the meals in the apartments and continue with the city deliveries.  

 

 Active generations will exchange the red and blue bags each day with a new list.  Keep track of 

your time and mileage each day. Sign off each day with your information and return the list and 

bags to the Splitrock Apts. 

 Please call me if you have questions anytime during delivery.  

 

There is a list of names and addresses, with direc­tions on how to get to the residence within the 

city and Bethany Meadows.  

 

Depend­ing upon the num­ber of clients receiv­ing meals, it takes approx­i­mately 1 hour and a 

half to deliver. 

 

It is a very reward­ing expe­ri­ence. Delivering is easier with two people each day, one to drive 

and the other delivers the meal to the client.  You are needed for this service!  

Please sign up on the MOW calendar at George Boom, which will be posted in February for the 

March delivery.  Choose your dates that work with your schedule. 

 

 If you have not driven or delivered before, you need to fill out a volunteer application with your 

personal information.  This form is necessary for liability for Active Generations. Please text or call 

I will get the form to you. 

Beth Flier 605-261-3796 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Hi, everyone.  Hope this finds you all well and not buried in the snow.  I do not have a lot to relay to 

each of you at this time.  As the rebuild begins we will consider gathering to identify projects for the 

future.   Please review the Crosswords information and consider participating.  I would like to meet in 

early spring to reorganize our efforts.  I am taking recommendations for a date.   

 

Efforts to bring Faith Community Nursing to Beaver Valley are on going.  Additional information will 

be shared at the Annual Meeting.  I will be looking for members to form a Health Ministry Team soon. 

Stay warm and dry. 

 

Sue 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 
BACK: Nancy Johnson, Linda Dawley, Gingi Hanson, Janet Andersen, Trish Steen. FRONT: Sylvia Benson, Linda 

Gjoraas, Karla Schneider, Susan Kruse, Jeanne Angelo, Twyla Voldseth, Beth Flier, JoAnn Keyser. 

 

Joy Ranch Retreat  
Friday the 13th was a lucky day for the 13 women who spent the weekend together at Joy Ranch in 
Watertown. This annual women's retreat is held in January, and all Beaver Valley women are invited to attend.  
 

New friendships formed, existing friendships deepened, and the conversations were abundant—along with 
crocheting, knitting, reading, hiking, snowshoeing, games, Mahjong marathons, shopping and eating (we know 
that BVLC has a lot of good cooks). There is definitely something for everyone!  
 

Thank you to Trish, Susan, and Nancy for leading devotions. Remember to pray for your "rock" partner! And 
thank you to Twyla for organizing this annual retreat.  
 

 

 



CHURCH COUNCIL  

January 5, 2023 

 

Attendees: Shelly Berg (1st Term-2025)    Mary Lee (1st Term-2025) 

 Rick Bonander (2nd Term-2025)    David Schnabel (2nd Term–2025) 
  

 Harlene Drew (1st Term–2024)    Brittany Gerovac (1st Term – 2024) 

 David Vanden Hull (1st Term–2024) Corey Maunu (2nd Term-2024)   
 

 Bruce Bonander (2nd Term-2023)  Sue Johannsen (2nd Term-2023)   

 Linda Wingate (1st Term – 2023)        
          

 Pastor Greg Johnson  Darcie Johnson (Treasurer) 

   Liberty Lenling (Youth Rep.) 
 

Call to Order: Bruce Bonander  
 

Devotions:  Pastor Greg Johnson 
 

Absent:  Brittany Gerovac, Corey Maunu, Shelly Berg, Michael Gross & Liberty Lenling  
 

Approval of prior meeting minutes: 

MMSC: Motion to approve December Minutes was made by David Schnabel and seconded by Linda Wingate. 

Motion carried. 
 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report:   

MMSC: Motion to approve the December Treasurers report made by Sue Johannsen and seconded by Greg 

Johnson. 

MMSC: Motion to send 2023 Unified Budget proposal to Congregation for final approval was made by Dave 

Vanden Hull and seconded by Sue Johannsen. 

Motion carried. Treasurer’s Report is available for viewing in the Church Office.   
 
 

Business: 

• On January 6th will Property Committee will meet with companies to discuss asbestos mitigation 

in the church basement. 

• Gil Haugan has committed to have drawing and descriptions prepared for the Congregation 

meeting on January 29, 2023.  

• Parish nurse program will be highlighted at the annual meeting with implementation scheduled 

for this coming spring.  
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Cemetery Committee:  Council Assignment, Rick Bonander 

No report 
 

Church in Society: Council Assignment, Harlene Drew, Shelly Berg 

No report 
 

Education and Youth Ministry: Council Assignment, Brittany Gerovac  

Second half of Sunday school starts in January.  Sunday school lessons will be taught in 30-40 minutes time 

blocks.  Diana Elbers and Pastor Greg Johnson will be teaching the classes. 
 

Evangelism and Outreach: Council Assignment, Linda Wingate, Mary Lee 

Exploring the need of having a tactical under cover greeter’s squad.   

Their mission would be seek out visitors to Beaver Valley and welcome them into our community. 
 

Media: Council Assignment, Corey Maunu, David Vanden Hull 

Corey has prepared a road map to improve our media ministry.  Council will discuss in detail at the February 

meeting. 

Personnel: Council Assignment, David Vanden Hull  

Conducting annual reviews is ongoing with staff, as well as needs for calendar year 2023. 
 



Property: Council Assignment, David Schnabel, Bruce Bonander 

• Working on Church basement wall. 

• Mitigating water seepage into Church basement. 

• Secured a water proof throw rug in the entrance to the Church sanctuary to protect carpeting from the 

snow and water. 

• Cleaning snow from the steps and sidewalks into the Church sanctuary.  Needing additional volunteers 

to help for the remainder of the winter. 
 

Stewardship: Council Assignment, Linda Wingate, Pastor Greg Johnson   

• Reviewed time & talent sheets. 

• Rebuilding monetary survey. 

• Working on campaign to fund upgrades to education unit and fellowship hall. 

Worship & Music: Council Assignment, Pastor Greg Johnson 

• Special music has been challenging at Boom chapel. 

• Held 3 Christmas services-3:00 @ Boom chapel, 5:00 & 9:00 @ Beaver Valley sanctuary. 

• Easter is April 19th. 

150th Anniversary: Council Assignment, Steering Committee, Rick Bonander 

• Gustavus Adolphus Choir is coming to sing on April 29th.  

• The 150th celebration will be June 23rd-25th. 

o Rebecca Bergman President of Gustavus Adolphus College will be our key note speaker at our 

formal banquet. 
 

Beaver Valley Churchmen: Council Assignment, Pastor Greg Johnson  

• December Men’s breakfast at Ron and Jeanne Nelsen’s was canceled due to weather. 

• January Men’s breakfast will be at Troy and Kathy Dawley’s on the 19th. 
 

Beaver Valley Women: Council Assignment, Sue Johannsen  

• St. Lucia event was held at Twyla Voldseth’s house on December 11th.  25 women of the Church 

attended this event. 

• Women’s retreat at Joy Ranch on January 14-15. Approximately 20 women have pre-registered. 
 

Pastor’s Report:  

Strengths: 

o Brittany-Curriculum 

o Corey-Media 

o Kari-Committed to Beaver Valley 

o Beaver Valley Parish health is strong-financial commitment is impressive 

o Support for ministry is strong and decisions are smooth and supportive 

o Church attendance is strong when compared to pre-pandemic worship 

Weaknesses: 

• Youth and family have declined since fall. 

• Confirmation-weather has wrecked numerous activities.  Church on the Street event has 

had to be re-scheduled due to weather.  Need activities rather than sitting a room talking. 

• Fringe members have disappeared. 

• January 29th at Annual meeting will vote to rebuild-Campaign theme is “A Life of Faith” 

• February 22nd Lent starts at Holiday In Express. 

• April 2nd Palm Sunday-reveal results of “A Life of Faith” campaign 

• April 29th Gustavus Adolphus Choir will perform at Beaver Valley sanctuary 
 

MMSC: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Dave Vanden Hull and seconded by Rick Bonander. 

Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



  

WORSHIP LEADERS - FEBRUARY - 2023 

 
FEBRUARY 5 FEBRUARY 12 FEBRUARY 19 FEBRUARY 26 

Greeters: Dan & Gingi Hanson Dwayne Goblirsch 

Isabell Larson 

Ann Beesley 

Sarah Rust 

Lowell & Mary 

Johnson 

Lectors: Dennis Moritz Linda Wingate Trish Steen Sylvia Benson 

Children’s 

Sermon: 

Bruce Bonander Brittany Gerovac Mary Lee Beth Flier 

Ushers: Cory & Brenda 

Winter 

Mike Swenson 

Dan Feeken 

Dale & Krista Hanson Kevin & Kim Petterson 

Communion 

Servers: 

Larry & Ardell 

Johnson 

Mable Wilcox 

Kathy Reisenweber 

NONE Ron & Jeanne Nelsen 

Doris Phillips 

JoAnn Keyser 

NONE 

Communion 

Preparers: 

Dan & Tricia Steen 

Wednesdays: Joel & 

Beth Flier 

NONE Dan & Tricia Steen 

Ash Wednesday: Ann 

Beesley, Doris Phillips 

NONE 

Communion 

Bread: 

Harley Drew NONE Harley Drew NONE 

Nursery: NONE NONE NONE NONE 

Media: David Vanden Hull Corey Maunu Lucas Maunu Dan Feeken 

Flags: Scott & PJ Hansel Troy Prohl Sarah Rust Joel Flier 

Church Bells Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman 

Offering 

Counting: 

Kelly Wright 

Marvin Burkman 

Dale Hanson 

Dan Feeken 

Kevin Backer 

Kelly Wright 

Dale Hanson 

Marvin Burkman 

  
 

Note: If you are unable to serve on the date assigned or need to make changes to the schedule, please 

notify Bonnie Nelson at 605-582-2298 or call the church office at 582-3504 or swap dates with someone 

assigned to the same category.  Thank you. 



 

  

 

 

Phone: (605) 582-3504 

Mailing address: 

PO Box 128 

Brandon, SD 57005 

OFFICE EMAIL: 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org 

TIDINGS & BULLETIN 

CONTRIBUTIONS: 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org  

WEBSITE: 

www.beavervalleylutheran.org 

WEBSITE CONTRIBUTIONS: 

funkegirl@gmail.com 

 
 

 
Pastor Greg Johnson 

pastor@beavervalleylutheran.org 

Cell 605-940-5875 

(Pastor’s cell is his ‘second office’ – 

feel free to call him with any concerns 

at any time on his cell phone.) 

Church office 605-582-3504 

 

Bruce Bonander, Council President 

Church office 605-582-3504 

Cell 712-470-0370 

Kari Morgan, Church Office 

Church office 605-582-3504 

Monday-Thursday 8:30am – 3:00pm 

office@beavervalleylutheran.org 

Ruth Tieszen, Organist 

ruthtieszen@hotmail.com 

Shelly Berg, Choir Director 

Shelly.Trisko@gmail.com 

Gingi Hanson, Choir Accompanist 

gingi@alliancecom.net 

Brittany Gerovac, Sunday School 

Director 

brittanyb1313@live.com 

   Corey Maunu, Media Director 

media@beavervalleylutheran.org 

Janet Andersen, Website Admin. 

funkegirl@gmail.com 

Joan Schuette, Prayer Chain 

Requests

 

 
 
 
 

 

Please pray for our members and 

Friends of B.V. on their special day! 
 

Sharil Kirschman-

Rollag 

Michael Tieszen 

Shannon Backer 

Darcie Johnson 

Kolten Kessler 

Arlyn Surdez 

Jefferson Myers 

Doris Phillips 

Carol Sandin 

Dawn Weyh 

Ethan Berghorst 

Brady DeJong 

Elizabeth Jensen 

Marlys Sands 

Kyle Swenson 

Kimberly Cerwick 

Harlene Drew 

Derek Dreyer 

Cathy Roberts 

Brittany Mehlhaf 

Marcella Flier 

Crystal Holbrook 

John Sherman 

Burnie Burkman 

Ed Cyr 

Ethan Clow 

Sue Olson 
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2/3 

2/4 

2/4 

2/5 

2/6 

2/6 

2/6 

2/7 
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2/8 

2/8 

2/9 

2/10 

2/10 

2/11 

2/12 

2/13 

2/13 

2/13 

2/14 

2/14 

2/15 

2/15 

 

 

Cooper Hansel 

Keaton Jackson 

Chelsea Beal 

Morgan Beck 

Jamie Sherman 

David Elofson 

Riley Parker 

Andrew Hedman 

Michael Lere 

Michael Gross 

Shelby Fritz 

Amelia Nelson 

Linda Wingate 

Morgan Bobzien 

Gail Hermanson 

Isabell Larson 

Krista Burkman 

Dale Hanson 

Thomas Pederson 

Jason Haak 

Corbin Hansel 

Will Kruse 

Kathy Reisenweber 

Josh Dede 

Baron Haug 

Richard Steuerwald 

Charlotte Waldner 

2/16 

2/16 

2/17 

2/17 

2/17 

2/18 

2/18 

2/19 

2/19 

2/20 

2/21 

2/21 

2/21 

2/22 

2/22 

2/22 

2/23 

2/23 

2/24 

2/25 

2/25 

2/25 

2/25 

2/27 

2/28 

2/29 

2/29 

jdschuet@aol.com 
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  1 

6:30p Wednesday 
Worship with Holy 
Communion in BV 
sanctuary 

7:15p Confirmation 

2 
 
6:30p Education 
Committee Meeting 

3 4 

Worship online anytime! 

Sunday Worship at 9:30am is 
Livestreamed on YouTube. Log on 
to www.youtube.com 
and search Beaver Valley Lutheran 
Church. 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

8:30a Adult Choir at George Boom 
Chapel 

9:30a Worship with Holy 
Communion 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

4:00p Confirmation Winter Retreat 
at Brandon Lutheran Church 

 

 
 

3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 

6:30p Wednesday 
Worship in BV 
sanctuary 

No Confirmation – 
Winter Break 

1-2:30p 
January/February 
Bethany Foundation 
Board Meeting – 
Pastor Greg 

7:00p Church 
Council Meeting 

 

 
 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

8:30a Adult Choir at George Boom 
Chapel 

9:30a Worship – Kids Sing 

10:30a Youth Benefit – Coffee, Bake 
Sale & Live Auction 

10:35a Sunday School 

 

 
3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study 

 

6:30p Wednesday 
Worship with Holy 
Communion in BV 
sanctuary 

7:15p Confirmation 
at Holiday Inn 
Express (dress 
rehearsal/practice 
for Lenten Worship 
participation) 

7:45p Music/Worship 
Committee Meeting 

7:00a Men’s Breakfast 
at Dan & Tricia 
Steen’s house 

7:00p 150th Committee 
Meeting at BVLC 

  

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

8:30a Adult Choir at George Boom 
Chapel 

9:30a Worship with Holy 
Communion 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

No Sunday School 

4:45p Sr. High Gathering at 
Renner Lutheran – Serving Dinner 
/ Klein Ranch Bible Camp 

 
3:30p 
Pastor’s 
Text Study  

5:15p Confirmation 
Youth meet at Holiday 
Inn Express 

5:30p Ash Wednesday 
Meal then 6:45pm 
Worship at Holiday 
Inn Express (1103 N 
Splitrock Blvd, 
Brandon, SD) 

 
 5:00p 

Celebrating 
Love 
Banquet at 
Brandon 
VFW 

26 27 28 
 

3:30p 
Pastor’s 

Text Study 

    
 

8:30a Adult Choir at George Boom 
Chapel 

9:30a Worship  

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

    

 

about:blank
about:blank



